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ANIMAL RESEARCH FACILITY RECORDS S.B. 223:
SUMMARY OF INTRODUCED BILL

IN COMMITTEE

Senate Bill 223 (as introduced 4-17-25)
Sponsor: Senator Dayna Polehanki
Committee: Natural Resources and Agriculture

Date Completed: 6-2-25

CONTENT

The bill would amend Public Act 224 of 1969, which regulates research facilities 
that use dogs or cats as laboratory animals, to require each facility to include the 
total number of laboratory animals owned, used, and released by that facility in 
the preceding year in its annual report to the Department of Agriculture and Rural 
Development (MDARD).

The Act requires research facilities that use dogs or cats as laboratory animals to submit a 
report to MDARD, by March 31 of each year, that includes an attestation of compliance with 
the Act’s requirements. The bill would modify this provision, and instead, by March 31 each 
year, a research facility that used dogs or cats as laboratory animals would have to submit 
a report to MDARD that included all the following information regarding the preceding 
calendar year:

-- The total number of laboratory animals that were owned by the research facility.
-- The total number of laboratory animals that were used for laboratory research conducted 

at the facility.
-- The total number of laboratory animals that were released by the research facility. 

The Act requires MDARD to make the report information available on its website and requires 
MDARD to use that information to determine compliance with Section 8a (Teddy’s Law). 
(Section 8a, or Teddy’s Law, requires research facilities to offer up laboratory animals no 
longer needed for research for adoption to facility employees or to an animal protection 
center if an attending veterinarian determines the animal is suitable for adoption.) 

MCL 287.931a 

PREVIOUS LEGISLATION
(This section does not provide a comprehensive account of previous legislative efforts on this subject matter.)

The bill is a reintroduction of Senate Bill 792 of the 2023-2024 Legislative Session.

Legislative Analyst: Eleni Lionas

FISCAL IMPACT

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government.

Fiscal Analyst: Bruce R. Baker
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